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Dear Michael Buchan 

Construction, Forestry and Maritime Employees Union - Construction and General Division, Western 
Australia Divisional Branch 
Financial Report for the year ended 31 March 2024 – (FR2024/2) 

I acknowledge receipt of the financial report for the year ended 31 March 2024 for the Construction, Forestry 
and Maritime Employees Union - Construction and General Division, Western Australia Divisional Branch.  The 
documents were lodged with the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) on 19 August 2024. 

The financial report has now been filed. You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report 
lodged. 

I make the following comments to assist you when you next prepare a financial report:  

While we filed last year’s financial report, we raised certain issues for the reporting unit to address in the 
preparation of future financial reports.  I note that the same errors have appeared in the current report, 
namely: 

- activities under reporting guidelines not disclosed include payables to employers for payroll deductions 

of membership subscriptions and other legal costs; and 

 
- net cashflows to other reporting units not reconciling with net cashflows provided under Note 17 

Related Party Disclosures. 

The Commission aims to assist reporting units comply with their obligations under the RO Act and reporting 
guidelines by providing advice about the errors identified in financial reports. The Commission will confirm 
these matters have been addressed prior to filing next year’s report. 

Reporting Requirements 

The Commission website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 
associated timelines.  The website also contains the section 253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 
financial statements.   

The Commission recommends that reporting units use these model financial statements to assist in complying 
with the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009, the section 253 reporting guidelines and the 
Australian Accounting Standards.  Access to this information is available via this link. 
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If you have any queries regarding this letter, please call 1300 341 665 or email regorgs@fwc.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 
 
Fair Work Commission 
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